CoC Monthly Meeting Minutes

Multi Purpose Room

Greenville Housing Authority

1103 Broad Street, Greenville, NC

July 9, 2014

Present:

Devinder Culver, Greenville Police Department
Sharon Edwards, Pitt County Social Services
Delores Farmer, Housing Coordinator, Pitt County TYP

Joann Harris-Parker, Living Waters Abundant Life Ministries

Linda Mandell, Soar Case Worker

Tujuanda Sanders, Greenville Housing Authority

Bob Williams, Greenville Community Shelter
 Minutes

The June 2014 minutes were read by members.  Delores Farmer motioned to approve and Tujuanda Sanders seconded.  Minutes were passed.

ESG Application for 2015
The next ESG cycle will be announced very soon.
The Greenville Shelter and the Center for Family Violence applied for previously unsued funds within the ESG program . The Shelter’s application was approved but the Family Violence’s application was not.   The Shelter will receive $29,000 for industrial washers and dryers.  The equipment will be ordered out of current capital funds and the money will be reimbursed by the State ESG program. 

Our Mission:  How Do We Get More Involvement
There has been some discussion on replacing Paulette White.  Her replacement would report to United Way.  United Way would oversee the efforts  for the 10 Year Plan, as it is an independent organization from the participants.

Housing Updates

Greenville Housing Authority – Tujuanda reports VASH is full.  They will be adding 17 more vouchers but not all at once.
Greenville Community Shelter – Solid Ground is full.  Stable Solutions has one opening but has applications.  An income of about $700 is now required to be a viable candidate for wither of the two Shelter programs.  Exceptions can be made.  

ECBH – Georgia was not present but her last report states there are no openings at this time.

SOAR Update
	Unsheltered SOAR
	June 2014
	Totals

	Referrals
	1
	85

	Submitted
	1
	41

	Approved
	0
	15

	Denied
	0
	7

	Pending
	3
	-

	Closed – other
	0
	15


Announcements

Devinder Culver  of the Greenville Police Department gave an update on the City’s Program to Prevent Violence.  Six men have joined the program, who will be the “moral voice” of the program and act as mentors.  There is a  planned meeting at City Hall on Wednesday July 30 at 6PM in City Council Chambers.  There will be 13 law enforcement personnel who will speak 1-1/2 minutes.  That group will be made of the US Attorney’s Office DA, US Marshals, Sheriff Dept. and Greenville Police Department.  The meeting will be tightly choreographed, stating that “we know who you are and there is no hiding from us”.  The program will state that the community does not want violence, that law enforcement will come down hard not just on an individual but an entire gang.  The offer will be made to provide services to those willing to accept them, including counseling, social services and housing.  
It is important for the community at large to attend this meeting and show support for this program. 

Next Meeting – August 13,  2014

